
 

Library Technology and Telecommunications Committee October 26, 2022 Meeting Minutes 

Next Meeting: November 30th @ 11 AM 

Location: ZOOM 

Attendance: Stephen Castellano, Sherry Deckman, John DeLooper, Joseph Mohorcich, Jennifer 
Van Allen: Student Senator Representatives: Sanjay Ramsunder 

 Excused: Donna McGregor, Jennifer McCabe 

Library 

• Library respectfully reminds students they may avail themselves of Gallery area [right of 
Library’s Entrances] for eating and snack breaks 

• Library and Africana Studies are hosting a HyFlex [onsite and virtual] Reading and 
Discussion of Mark Christian’s Booker T. Washington: A Life in American 
History, Tuesday, December 6th at 12:00 PM-Noon in Library’s Treehouse.  Registration 
on Library’s homepage. 

Information Technology 

• The Division of Information Technology continues to work with our vendor to complete 
the upgrade and installation of Hy-Flex Technology in our classrooms. The vendor is also 
resolving technical issues that have surfaced. IT is also working on finalizing the scope of 
work for Phase 3 of the classroom technology upgrade, which is intended to complete the 
remaining classrooms. 

• Progress is being made in the Wireless Improvement Project. A Purchase Order has been 
issued to the vendor.  

• Multi Factor Authentication (MFA), a CUNY-wide initiative intended to reduce the 
attack surface and protect the digital infrastructure, has been implemented on MS 
365 Apps for registered students as of October 28th. As of the date of this committee 
meeting, approximately 5000 students have registered for MFA. However, as of 
yesterday, 11,387 students have registered for MFA.  Kudos to the students! 

• MFA for Faculty and Staff is being rolled out for MS 365 starting November 1st. Please 
login to Lehman 360 to learn more about Multi Factor Identification. 
An email went out to faculty and staff and signs have been distributed all around: The 
schedule is as follows: 
 
 
 



If your last name starts with Your MFA will be 
enabled on 

A to D 11/1/2022 
E to L 11/3/2022 
M to R 11/7/2022 
S to Z 11/9/2022 

  
• Very soon, we will be releasing a Cyber Security Course for Lehman Students. 

Please look for posters appearing around campus announcing the program. While 
the Cyber Security Course is not Mandatory, we strongly suggest that you 
complete the course. The program will take less that 30-minnutes to complete. 

 
Blackboard 

 
• The 2023 Bronx Ed Tech Showcase is scheduled for Friday, May 5th. This 

virtual event is open to the CUNY Community. The Showcase is a collaborative 
event between the three Bronx CUNY Colleges. The 2023 showcase marks the 
10th Anniversary of the Showcase. More details will be forthcoming. 

• CUNY and D2L are working on the preliminary contract -policies and procedures 
for the switch from Bb to D2L. CUNY is working on the STATEMENT OF 
WORK for the vendor. We are told that the negotiations are moving along well. 
Concerns on Moving course content from Bb to D2L has been shared with CUNY 
Administration. 
 

 
 
 


